
As we come to the end of another 
year, I am thankful to see how God has 
continued to use our ministry, even 
during a global pandemic.  We are still 
extremely restricted because of the 
local government’s mandates.  We 
have been able to reinstate all of our 
regular service times, but most of our 
ministries have still been placed on 
hold.  For example, we are not 
allowed to go out house to 
house soul winning.  So we 
have had to look for other 
opportunities to witness during the 
week.  In the last several weeks, we 
have had six men visit our Sunday 
morning services. They were invited by 

some of our church members that they 
work with.  Four of those men walked 
the aisle during the invitation and 
accepted Jesus Christ as their 
personal Savior.  December is usually a 

busy month; but again, we 
have been forced to cancel 
all of our regular outreach 

ministries.  


In our last letter I mentioned 
my health.  I have finally found a 

doctor in the States that is wanting to 
help,  instead of just trying to force a 
vaccine. We have prayed and 

consulted with our Pastor.  He has 
recommended that we take a short 

medical furlough to see if I can 

begin to get my health back.  We will 
be leaving the church plant in the 
hands of a young national couple.  
They both have graduated from Bible 
College and are very faithful.  He is a 
tremendous soul winner and we are 
excited to see what God will do with 
them during these next couple 
months.  I will be in constant contact 
and will be assisting how and when I 
can.  He feels that God has called him 
to pastor and perhaps he will be the 
man God will want us to turn the work 
over to eventually.  Please pray for us 
to have wisdom regarding a potential 
transition.  I am not sure why God has 
allowed my health to be poor.  We are 
trusting Him and desire that He is 
honored and glorified through it all.
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PRAYER REQUESTS:


• Pray that the church will be able 
to fully resume all services and 
ministries.


• Pray for the church while we are 
away.


• Pray for Audrey and Ian as they 
are away at college. 


• Pray for my health and our 
continued protection.
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